
 
 
 

Minutes of the May 23, 2012 Langley Research & Development Park 

Business Association Regular Meeting 

Submitted by Brian Wachter 

Attendees: 

Sudhir Mehrotra ViGYAN, Inc. mehrotra@vigyan.com 

Brian Wachter  Bihrle Applied Research Inc bwachter@bihrle.com 

Chris Riggins E& E Enterprises Global criggins@eeenterprisesinc.com 

Jeff Manning STC Catalyst manning@stcnet.com 

George Makowiec Microbotics, Inc. georgem@microboticsinc.com 

Mike Yaskowsky City of Hampton myaz@hampton.gov 

 
OLD Business: 
 

1. Minutes: The minutes of the March 21, 2012 Annual Meeting were reviewed, amended and 
accepted as amended. 

2. Annual Federal Filing: The Annual Filing for the Business Association is due in July with a $25.00 
fee. Sudhir Mehrotra (Treasurer) will update the names and address on record to reflect the 
current Board and will submit the filing. 

3. Sewer Work: It appears that work on the new section of sewer that was contracted for 
installation by the City and paid for by the affected property owners is complete. Final paving 
remains to be done and it is believed that the affected property owners still need to connect 
their facilities into the new system. 

4. Moves: TECC has moved out of the Business Park and into a space in the new National Institute 
of Aeronautics (NIA) building across the street from the LR&D Business Park. It was unclear to 
the meeting attendees whether the Hampton Roads Technology Council was still located in the 
LR&D Business Park. Mike Yaskowsky will check and report at the next meeting. 

5. Directional Signage: Since Science & Technology Corp (STC) and TECC have moved from the 
LR&D Business Park, their directional signage should be removed. STC Catalyst signage should 
remain since they are still in the LR&D Business Park. Hampton Roads Technology Council 
signage will also be removed if it is determined that they are no longer in the park. 

6. Signage Illumination: The lighted sign at the Magruder entrance to the park was reported to still 
be out. 
 

NEW Business: 
 

1. Traffic Light. George Makowiec reported that the traffic light at the Commander Shepard 
entrance has odd behavior. It was also reported that the southbound far left turn lane at the 
Magruder entrance has no sensor, which evidently has been that way since the additional turn 
lane was added. Mike Yaskowsky said that he will have a representative from the Traffic Division 
come to a future meeting to discuss the various issues. 

2. Next Meeting: The next meeting is scheduled for July 11, 2012 at 11:30am at Vigyan. This was 
subsequently changed to July 18, 2012 at 11:30am at Vigyan due to Board availability to attend. 

 
 


